From: **David Anderson** Date: Sat, Oct 10, 2009

Subject: RE: Environmental assessment of Mega Yacht marina - Your help is needed!

To: Articled Student < elc.uvic@gmail.com >

Dear Scott,

I am pleased to add my name to those requesting an independent review of the marina proposal in Victoria Harbour.

The area in question was my constituency for the period 1993 to 2005 when I represented Victoria in the House of Commons. I took a particular interest in the harbour, and was responsible for the establishment of the Harbour Commission. During those thirteen years I was the recipient of innumerable letters, emails and phone calls about harbour activity and development from local residents.

While in principle I am not opposed to further development in and around the harbour, I have concerns about increasing large vessel traffic in the area, which as you know is a busy airport for float planes, as well as pleasure craft and some commercial vessels. Information provided to the public so far has not satisfactorily addressed those concerns.

Yours sincerely,

David Anderson